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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 1st August 2011
Present:
Stuart Harries

Chairman



Chris McLaren

Secretary


Dave Debnam

Vice President



Tony Green

Vice President


Ron Knight

Treasurer



Bill Barrett

Men’s Captain



Marie Bacon

Elaine Harries



Helen Morris

Mark Sains


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments  

Our Ladies 5k took place on Sunday 10th July, and I am very pleased to say that it was once again a resounding success, with the most entrants so far. The number of runners from the beginner’s course who took part and completed the event is a testament to the hard work that was put in throughout the course by both the participants and the coaches and their helpers. Well done to all of you.

I would also like to thank all of the other club members who volunteered their time to help out with the marshalling and organisation of the event. Your efforts made sure that the whole day ran smoothly and was thoroughly enjoyed by all who took part.

Away from our own events, it has also been a busy month for racing, with the final races of the Luton AC series, the Fairlands Valley Relays and the Doug Anderson 5k all in the space of under two weeks. However, this did not prevent a very impressive number of very good performances at every event. However, alongside the athletic achievement the Striders team spirit also shone through, with all members giving the maximum support and encouragement to their club mates.

2. Apologies 

Apologies received from Karen Ashby
3. Previous Minutes
Minutes of July meeting were agreed and accepted.
4. Matters Arising
Received e-mail from Cotswold Outdoor regarding group membership and discounts.  Cotswold are requesting further information about club members, numbers, etc.  Decided not to pursue with this issue.
5. Secretary Report
Correspondence Received
E mail UKA.  Miriam Tedder’s transfer is complete and is now eligible to compete as Strider from 1st August

Notification of 3 Counties Pre-season meeting 5th Sept @ Bedford.  Agenda item is how to split the league?
SEAA Update, :-

XC Relays

1st October 
Shuttleworth

London XC Champs
19th November (tbc)

Masters & Inter Counties

10th Dec Venue TBC

Main XC Champs
28th Jan 2012
Stanmer Park, Brighton

E-mail Allen Adamson, working on McCain quarterly report due before 30th July.  Advises of 3 items he needs further information:-

Club Mark.
(Striders not involved)

Funding

under spending budget, clubs not taking up the offer of funds to establish school links, sportshall competitions or work with the disabled. 

Agreeing a coach development programme: There is a draft programme which needs confirmation and input by club coach representatives. 

Next meeting 8th August
E mail Allen Adamson – Endurance coaching session on 27th July organised by Herts Sports Network. Mark Sains attended

Request for help marshalling at SEAA Cross Country Relays on Saturday 1st October 2011 at Shuttleworth Park, Biggleswade.
6. Treasurer’s Report

Cash flow forecast shown. Monies up on forecast.

£10 received from DD (Kit)

£9 to Bill for Fairlands Valley relays entry.  Cheque £67 also entry fees

£75 cheque England Athletics affiliation fees.

25 new members have joined after the beginners course finishing, welcome to all.
Bank transfer mandate needs to be arranged from Ron Knight to Tony Green
7. Running Report for events during July 2011
Sunday 3rd
Our two triathletes were in action. Chris Green completed his first half Ironman in a very fast time and Andy Ward completed the Austria Ironman.

Sunday 10th
Carla Greer ran the British 10k in London. This was also the date of our own Ladies 5k which this year had a field of over one hundred runners for the first time. A big thank you to everybody who helped in any way. It was good to see so many men turn out to marshal and help. It was also pleasing and encouraging to see so many runners from our beginners course completing the course in relative comfort. It shows how well our coaches and helpers did their jobs to encourage our new beginners to take part and complete this event.

Sunday 17th
Saw the second leg of the Vauxhall Three Race Series. We had a very large turnout of Striders and some excellent results for the club. Many Striders also recorded P.B. runs. Once again, Louise Peters was 1st lady and she also set a ladies club record time for the 5k. John Chapman was 2nd vet 50 and Alan Taylor was 1st vet 60. 

Also on Sunday Sian Barnard ran her first half marathon in Milton Keynes.

Thursday 21st  Striders managed to field four ladies and two men’s teams in the Stevenage Relays. The men’s vet team finished fourth in the county and our ladies vet’s team of Liz Rollinson, Alison Sugars and Louise Peters finished 1st vets in the county and the ARC championship. Just to round off a very good night for the club, Louise also ran the fastest leg of the night in the ladies section. We would like to say thank you and well done to everybody who did turn out in the middle of a very busy racing period. We would also like to thank all of you who did compete in your prompt arrival on the night as this helped us to complete the paperwork speedily. We would  also like to say thanks to Gill McLaren for all her food, which in true Striders style was demolished with relish after the race!

Sunday 24th   Once again we had a very big turnout of Striders for the Luton 10k with some excellent results. It highlights the good shape most runners are in right now. Hopefully it will continue into the cross country season. We will apologise in advance if we miss anybody off because there were an awful lot of winners and the memory is not as good as it used to be. For the ladies Helen Morris was 1st vet 55, Alison Sugars was 1st vet in the race and the series, Louise Peters ran a P.B. and was 1st lady in the race and the series, Linda Thomasson was 1st vet 45 in the race and the series. The ladies team of Louise, Alison, Linda and Kim Willis were 1st ladies team. We would also like to congratulate Helen for her return to racing this month and we hope that we will still be competing well when we are her age! Well done Helen! 

For the men Bill Barrett was 1st vet 60 in the race and Alan Taylor was 1st vet 60 in the series. The men’s team of Adrian Copp, Mark Sains, Stuart Harries and Chris Green were first team. We believe that this is most of the club results. Once again a big thank you to Elaine Harries and Christina Green and their helpers from Striders who did so much work on the admin side which was indeed acknowledged by Des.

Wednesday 27th Striders were once again out in force for the Doug Anderson County Championships 5k in Bedford. There were P.B. runs from Kristina Richardson (first for three years) , Tracey Barrett, Donna Wiggett and again Louise Peters with another P.B. of 18:06 and another club record. She was also 3rd place in the ladies race and now has got to be looking to go under 18 minutes. John Chapman was 2nd vet 50 in the race and 1st vet 50 in the county. Well done to you all!

That concludes a very busy month of racing and now we hope you all realise you cannot keep on racing no matter how well you are running. If you are away on holiday – relax! Eat drink and be merry! So take an easy week or ten days with just light training and then build it up again. We promise you will not lose your fitness in ten days. Well done to everybody.

8. Strider of the Month.

There are two awards for July 2011.  The first is for Alan Taylor who has had  a strong come back to running after injury and also winning the V60 category of the Vauxhall series.  The 2nd award goes to Elaine Harries ,  for contributions to Striders and running within the local area.  She is a coach for Striders, and can always be counted on to help out where needed.  The latest occasion was to help Luton AC with the entries and processing the results for the Vauxhall series.  Her help has greatly speeded up this process.

9. Ladies 5K





Chairman thanked all those who helped

Race went off well with no problems reported.

Many congratulation received for well organised and friendly race.

100 entrants and 91 finishers, winning time 19:38

Sent payments of:-

Promedicus:

£100:00

ARC Affiliation fees:
£14:00 (28 x £0.50)

Running Imp Trophies:
£100:52

Race referee – Reg Brett
Results sent to Martin Duff at Athletics weekly

Provisional surplus available for charity: £378

Provisional date for 2012 event – 15 July 2012.
Provisionally book Wardown park,

Resp: C McL
10. Three Counties Cross Country 2011/12.

Stopsley Round – 18th December 2011 – No response from Stopsley High School.  Discussion was held on possible overflow car parking, it was decided that no action would be taken.

Striders have bought all the football pitches on that day, which would free up car parking space at LRSC.  This is more than is available at other venues.  Stress to clubs to car share wherever possible

Raise documentation to Luton Council, get permits, notify farmers and land owners. 

Resp C McL
November 13th, East Haddon cannot host a round, Biggleswade AC have agreed to hold it at Shuttleworth College

Pre-season meeting is at Bedford Stadium on 5th Sept, with point for discussion on splitting the league.

(Since this committee meeting, further information on reasons has been obtained.  The league is getting too big, with 15 or 16 clubs, the race numbers are up to 500 and smaller clubs cannot cope with these numbers)

11. Striders 30th Anniversary Celebration
Deferred to September meeting due to current heavy workloads

12. A.O.B.





Alf Brown Handicap 2012
Further to discussion at July meeting of this year’s event, thought needs to be put in regarding 2012 race.  There are timing issues with it being close to the dates for Fairlands Valley Relays, Luton Series and also the Beginners course.  It also takes a long while to get to the start so review the course for next year, possibly having a race around the common.

Striders Secretary Role

C McLaren advised those present that he didn’t wish to stand for re-election as club secretary after 9 years in the role.  There was a brief discussion about perhaps splitting the role into race, club and membership secretaries.  T Green suggested that Treasurer could also be responsible for the memberships.  R Knight said that it was very difficult, especially when renewals were due and this is why the secretary got involved to help out.

Beginners course coaching issue

One of attendees on the beginners course raised a concern about one coach.
Brief discussion was held, TG & SH will discuss the issue with the person concerned.
The next meeting will be held on Monday 5th September 2011 at LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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